
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

MILTON KEYNES CITY COUNCIL  
(FARTHING GROVE, NETHERFIELD) (TEMPORARY CLOSURE) ORDER 2025 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Milton Keynes City Council has on 2nd September 2025 made 
an Order under section 21 of the Town Police Clauses Act 1847 for the purpose of preventing 
obstruction in the said lengths of road on Saturday 6th September 2025 whilst the Woughton 
Family Festival 2025 
No vehicles shall be permitted to enter or proceed along the following roads and lengths of roads 
on Saturday 6th September 2025 during the stated times: 

• Farthing Grove, Netherfield – Between 122 Farthing Grove and 158 Farthing Grove 
(between the hours of 7:00am and 5.00pm)   

 
The alternative route for traffic whilst the above lengths of road are closed will be to proceed via 
Barnfield Drive, Saxon Street and Buckland Drive. 
 
There shall be no exemptions from the provisions of the Order except for emergency services 
vehicles, military service vehicles on operational duties and vehicles being used in connection 
with or taking part in the Netherfield Festival 2024. 
 
The proposed Order will come into effect on Saturday 6th September 2025 and will affect all 
classes of vehicles. 
 
Warning signs shall be erected at the entrances to those parts of the roads to be closed, subject to 
the provisions of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. 
 
Any breach of the said Order could render a person liable to a fine not exceeding level 3 on the 
standard scale (currently £1,000). 
 

       4th September 2025 
Milton Keynes City Council 
Civic Offices 
1 Saxon Gate East,  
Milton Keynes  
MK9 3EJ 

           Graham Cox 
Assistant Director Highways and Transport  


